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	 T E R M  1T E R M  1

A p r i l

7 t h- 9 t h	 S T U D E N T F R E E  D AY S
9 t h 	 E n d  o f  Te r m  1 		
1 0 t h 	 G O O D  F R I D AY
1 3 t h	 E A S T E R  M O N D AY

T E R M  2T E R M  2

2 7 t h	 Te r m  2  c o m m e n c e s

J u n e
4 t h 	 U n i v e r s i t y  v i s i t s
	 Y r  1 0  &  11  S A C E  	
	 I n f o r m a t i o n  e v e n i n g
1 5 t h	 W h o l e  S c h o o l
	 Te e n  R e s i l i e n c e
	 p r e s e n t a t i o n 	

4
I S S U E

3 0 t h
M A R
2 0 2 0

“We make a living by what we get, we make a life by what we give.”– Winston 
Churchill

Thank you for the support you have shown the school as we move through 
these unprecedented times. As the current conditions surrounding the 
COVID-19 pandemic evolves, we are continuing our commitment to ensuring 
we offer a safe education to all students.

The quick response we have received from the Department in relation to site 
cleaning has been fantastic. Cleaning services have increased by an extra hour 
to all our hard-working facility hygiene crew. This includes more regular and 
thorough cleaning of  door handles, lift buttons and wiping down common 
areas, such as meeting room tables, administration areas and tables in libraries. 
This has been added to the regular cleaning time to minimise disruption.

As parents and carers are increasingly making the choice to keep their children 
at home, we have been working hard to ensure as little disruption to learning 
continuity as possible. We have provided all students in Years 9 -12 with access 
to all classroom material through Microsoft Teams. I would encourage you 
to speak to your child and get them to give you a tour of  what teachers are 
providing. 

If  you don’t have internet at home or are having trouble with Teams’ 
materials, I would ask you to contact your students’ teacher by telephone or 
email. This will give us the opportunity to provide technical support or hard 
copies of  materials. 

Last week Year 8 students were provided with hard copies of  classroom 
materials for all subjects. These are designed to guarantee students have 
enough subject resources to see them through the term if  they are attending 
school or self  isolating. If  your child is in Year 8 and has not received these 
materials, you are able to obtain a copy at the school, or if  you would prefer, 
they can be downloaded from the Sentral Parent Portal. Each individual 
subject has been labelled. You can access this content by logging onto the 
Parent portal -> clicking ‘School Resources’ -> clicking Year 8 School Work.
If  you are looking for more materials to support your children in self  isolation, 
the Department has provided an online collection of  education materials, that 
has been developed by Department curriculum managers and expert teachers. 
The new online curriculum portal, Our Learning SA is live and can be found at 
http://www.education.sa.gov.au/OurLearningSA. 

We would like to congratulate Olivia Neagle who was runner up in the District 
Lions Youth of  the Year Regional finals at Millicent High School earlier this 
month. Unfortunately, the State final has been postponed until further notice. 

              HATS              HATS

ALL STUDENTS must wear 
hats when outdoors when the 

UV Index is above 3.
NHS hats are available for $9.00 

from the Front Office.
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 Well done to the students participating in our flexible unit and thinking outside the box. In these challenging 
times, they have been problem solving to work around the current obstacles regarding visiting Longridge as 
part of  the Life Sills programs. Students have been writing letters and making videos to keep communication 
open with the Longridge residents which is helping their SACE completion, but more importantly, helping avoid 
loneliness and isolation for our communities most vulnerable. That’s two thumbs up from me. 
 

Regards,
John Harris, Principal
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Hi, I am Bhumika Soni and I have moved to Naracoorte from Adelaide to 
teach Maths and Science. I am teaching Year 8 Maths, Year 8 Science and 
Year 9 Maths. Before coming to Naracoorte I worked as a relief teacher. 
This is my first teaching position. I grew up in India, so it is lovely to see 
and get involved in a new community. I look forward to working with my 
students and colleagues and meeting parents this year.

On 13th of  March, three of  our boys set out to the Attamurra Golf  Club in Mt Gambier to participate 
in the ‘Come and try’ Ambrose Competition. The trip began early in the morning with a pleasant drive 
to Mount Gambier, however the weather began to darken as the boys approached the Golf  Club. At 
the Club they participated in an introduction to golf  coaching session where they learnt how to hit 
with a driver, iron, and a putter. Being the first time playing golf  for two of  the boys the experience 
was worthwhile and prepared them for the competition to come. 
The competition was done as an Ambrose competition which allowed the boys to play together as a 
team. Each of  them would hit the ball and then they would choose their best shot to continue from. 
The boys played remarkably well throughout the wind and the rain drawing 2nd place with a score of  
40. The boys left with a new appreciation for golf  and the feeling of  a game well played.

Douglas Fraser
Teacher

INTRODUCING OUR NEW STAFF.....INTRODUCING OUR NEW STAFF.....

Ambrose CompetitionAmbrose Competition
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Over the term the Year 11’s have been 
studying how Biomechanics play an 
important role with Surfing. 
Prior to camp the students undertook 
a range of practical tasks to assess the 
concepts of how Biomechanics can effect/
enhance your surfing skills. These ranged 
from paddling techniques, practicing 
balance and stability concepts to 
mimicking the “pop” phase on the board. 
The students then researched how this has 
an impact on their success.
Whilst on camp (Week 7) they applied 
their research and understanding of these 
concepts to the “real” task. The task was a 
personal journey of improvement through 
the application of Biomechanics.

Day 1 of Surf camp the student’s collected raw data via GoPro videos of their performance skills. From 
here the students had to identify two areas for improvement. 
Day 2 the students were able to seek feedback from the surf instructors of how they could improve these 
specific aspects. This was a great opportunity for student driven learning and gave them the opportunity 
through data analysis to reflect on performance.
Day 2 saw much improvement and a lot of excitement from the class as they were seeing vast 
improvement with their skills.
Day 3 was an opportunity to challenge some biomechanical concepts and to have some fun! They made 
the most of this and thoroughly enjoyed playing a tag game of surfing where they were marked on wave 
riding, balance skills and creativity in teams. Well done Lucy Walker who won best wave rider by using 
her “power play”. 

Karen Justin
PE Teacher

Yr 11 PE Surf Camp
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In such uncertain times it was fantastic to see a myriad of colours filling Naracoorte 
High School on Monday 23rd March. Staff and students united as part of the nationwide 
movement promoting the actions we take every day to take a stand against bullying. 
Naracoorte High School is one of over 5000 Australian schools which is officially 
registered as a National Day of Action (NDA) school.

All students were given #Bullying No Way bag tags and staff and students were asked to 
write a pledge against bullying on flower sculptures which will have been placed around 
the school grounds this week. 
The day was a huge success 
with many staff and students 
wearing fluro colours and orange 
ribbons in recognition. 

The National Day of Action 
against Bullying and Violence 
provides schools with the chance 
to focus on bullying prevention 
and the role that we can play 
to create safer communities for 
children and young people.

Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au 
for advice and useful information.

Let’s take a stand together every day to say #bullyingnoway.

NATIONAL DAY OF ACTIONNATIONAL DAY OF ACTION
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Students can take part in this years Premier’s Reading Challenge from home.  If students 
do not have their Premier’s Reading Challenge Record from school, a new copy can be 
downloaded from the Premier’s Reading Challenge website :  

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/prc/pages/home 

Year 8 and 9 students for 2020 no longer need to read four books from the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge book list, if they do not have access to them.  See the  following page 
for more  details. 

The Library has adapted to social distancing  
with the removal of some of the chairs and a 
reduction on desktop computers that can be 
used.  Laptop cleaning has also been 
increased and book covers are now being 
cleaned on every book return.  Hand 
sanitiser is also available for all students 
using the Library.            

Students can now borrow more books from the Library, if they wish to do so, as loan 
limits on all fiction and non fiction books have been increased. We still encourage  
students to return books that they have finished, as soon as they can, to ensure that   
popular books are available for other students.  

Students can now search the Library catalogue from any online device by going to:   
http://bookmark.central.sa.edu.au/NHSlibrary.htm        
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Dear Parents and students 

The Premier's Reading Challenge plays an important role in promoting the love of 
reading and this year more than any other, students will find joy, continuity and   
comfort in books! With your continued support, our students will keep reading and 
participating in the Challenge! 

In order to make the Premier's Reading Challenge achievable for all in this                 
extraordinary year, we will be doing the following: 

Rules – students will still need to read 12 books by September. However, they can 
be ALL FREE CHOICE. We understand that it may be difficult to get to libraries 
so any book students choose to read will be accepted – whether on the    
Premier's Reading Challenge booklist or not.  

Collecting reading records – students will still need to submit their records. We 
will accept a scanned copy via email to this address: 
anita.miles220@schools.sa.edu.au  

Awards – we have been informed that awards will be sent to our school in         
November as in previous years.  

If you are in search of reading materials, our school will support reading via our       
Library by: increasing borrower loan limits and by providing external search access to 
our catalogue via  http://bookmark.central.sa.edu.au/NHSlibrary.htm    

Please consider SA Public Libraries are free to join and they provide access to the 
OverDrive service, where there are thousands of eBook titles (and Audiobook titles) 
using the very user-friendly libby App. This collection has more than 4,000 different 
children and young people’s titles and includes many Premier’s Reading Challenge 
books.  

Good luck with the Premier's Reading Challenge this year and please contact us 
should you need any support. 

Regards 

 

Premier's Reading Challenge coordinator  

Anita Miles, Library Manager  
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This article was provided from the New York Times
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